CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
SEPTEMBER 13, 2016
       CONVENE: 6:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

Public Comments
Council/Committee Reports

· Planning Document Review 
Public Hearing
· Public Hearing for the Water Compliance Project Construction Application for a Community Development Block Grant
· Public Comments on Proposed Project
Mayor's Report

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of August 16, 2016 Council meeting.
· September accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report - August
City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Administrative Matters
Old Business
· Water Compliance Project
New Business
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved
Council____________________ Date_________________________

CITY OF HAINES

PUBLIC HEARING

SEPTEMBER 13, 2016

CONVENED: 7:00 PM

CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the September 13, 2016 Public Hearing for the Water Compliance Project Construction Application for a Community Development Block Grant at 7:00 pm.  Council members present were Katie Jones-Bedolla, Don Adcock, John Shurtleff, Dawn O’Grady and Connie Pound-Lewis. Councilor Lisa Whited was absent. Also present were City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Josh Proebstel.  

Citizens present: Shane Myers, Linda Ruby, Linda Unroe, Angie Shurtleff, Sandy Wood and Gary Johnson.

Public Hearing for the Water Compliance Project Construction Application for a Community Development Block Grant
City Recorder Valerie Russell read into the record the Public Notice for the Public Hearing for the Water Compliance Project Construction Application for a Community Development Block Grant.

Public Comments on the Proposed Project
Mayor Brown asked if there were any public comments on the project.

Citizen Linda Unroe asked if the City already had the grant.

Mayor Brown explained that in order to apply for a Community Development Block Grant the City must hold a Public Hearing to obtain public comments on the proposed project prior to submitting the application.

Citizen Linda Unroe also asked how long the project would take if the City was awarded the grant.

Mayor Brown explained that the project was going to be completed in phases. The first phase will include new meters and a new storage reservoir. The City will have two years to complete this phase of the project. 

Citizen Linda Unroe questioned if the parts of the City that the new water meters were installed first would be required to pay for metered water before other parts of town where the meters had not been installed yet.

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that the City would begin charging everyone for metered water at the same time. 

Citizen Gary Johnson asked why the City was applying for a 2016 grant so late in the year and why did the City wait so long. 

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that this has been a very slow process and the City just received approval to apply for the Community Development Block Grant from the Infrastructure Finance Authority. The City has been trying to obtain financing for the project for an extended period of time. 

Citizen Gary Johnson also asked if the City would be giving credit to the users for watering the City right of ways and keeping the grass green.

Mayor Brown stated that if the users wanted to water the City right of way that adjoins their property the water usage would be the user’s responsibility. 

There were no further public comments.

Mayor Brown closed the Public Hearing at 7:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder
Approved
Council____________________ Date_________________________

CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
SEPTMEBER 13, 2016
CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the September 13, 2016 regular Council meeting at 6:00 pm.  Council members present were Katie Jones-Bedolla, Don Adcock, John Shurtleff and Connie Pound-Lewis. Councilor Lisa Whited was absent. Councilor Dawn O’Grady arrived at 7:00 pm. Also present were City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Josh Proebstel.  
Citizens present: Shane Myers, Linda Ruby, Linda Unroe, Angie Shurtleff, Sandy Wood and Gary Johnson. Planning Director Richard Howe and County Commissioner Chair Bill Harvey were also present.
Agenda Item No. 1 – Public Comments
Mayor Brown asked if there were any public comments.


Shane Myers
Shane Myers addressed the Council regarding a decision the Council had made concerning a building that is encroaching on City property. Shane stated that he thought the existing fence was the property boundary and he was unaware of the set-backs.
At the August meeting the Council voted to send Shane Myers a letter requesting him to move a recently built building onto his private property and follow the legal set-backs. He was also informed that items that he had stored in the alley needed to be removed.
A lengthy discussion followed. 

Shane was informed that he could make a request to the City for a variance for the 15 foot set-back, but the building had to be moved off the City property. 

Linda Unroe
Citizen Linda Unroe asked if the City could do anything about a property that is a fire and health hazard. 

Mayor Brown explained that the City could not do anything about the condition of personal property. If there is a health hazard the DEQ can be notified and they can investigate the situation. The City does try to get property owners of vacant property to mow if there is a fire hazard.
Agenda Item No. 2 – Public Hearing 

(Please see Public Hearing Minutes)
Agenda Item No. 3 – Mayors Report

Chip Sealing
Mayor Brown explained to the Council that Baker City brought their equipment out to seal the cracks in Third Street. A letter has been submitted to County Commissioner Bill Harvey stating the City’s interest in an ODOT Transportation Preservation grant for a proposed chip sealing project which would include Third Street. 
Commissioner Harvey stated that the letter had been forwarded to Representative Cliff Bentz.


ATV Ordinance

The existing ATV Ordinance was discussed. Mayor Brown questioned the Council on whether the City was going to enforce the ordinance. Baker County Sheriff Travis Ash had indicated that the Code Enforcement Officer, Shawn Wood, could issue citations for violations.
Councilor Jones-Bedolla made a motion to allow Code Enforcement Officer Shawn Wood to issue citations for ATV violations. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 4 – Consent Agenda
Councilor Jones-Bedolla made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 5 – City Recorder/Public Works Reports
City Recorder
2016 Election
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that he deadline to submit candidacy filings and petitions was August 30th. Candidates for the November Election are as follows, Mayor: Jim Brown; City Council: Lisa Whited, Connie Pound-Lewis and Ken Bain.


Park Use Policy

A copy of the City’s existing Park Use Policy had been provided to the Council. Valerie suggested increasing the deposit fee for larger events to $100.00. The policy should include the statement “No trimming trees or painting on the grass or other surfaces.” The park has to be in the same conditions as it was prior to the event. All garbage, even small things must be removed. 

Oregon Drinking Water State Revolving Fund
The Letter of Interest was submitted to the Oregon Drinking Water State Revolving Fund in order to be eligible for funding. Nick Ducote from Ducote Consulting has the CDBG application almost completed. The IFA has indicated that there should not be any problems obtaining funding for this portion of the project. 

City Hall Week 
Reminder that the meeting for City Hall Week will be held at the Baker City Council Chambers Friday September 16, 2016 from 9:30 am until 11:00 am.


Wastewater Disposal Permit
The City’s Wastewater Disposal Permit expires December 31, 2016. The permit is renewed every eight years and must be submitted to the DEQ by November 1, 2016 or the City will be charged $5,230. The facility has changed since the last permit process so the permit will need to indicate the changes. Valerie stated that she would work with the DEQ on this matter to insure accuracy. 
Public Works
Councilor Pound-Lewis questioned Public Works Josh Proebstel concerning the sewer farm. She asked if it was really beneficial for the City to invest money for more improvements to the irrigation system considering the problems the City has had. She suggested in the future the possibility of discharging water without trying to make a profit by growing hay.
Public Works Josh Proebstel stated that it is really not about making money it is more about converting pumping costs to get rid of the water. The farmer may not be getting a crop that pays for the lease but he is getting a crop that is paying for the pumping of the water so the City does not have to pay pumping costs. If the farm is not leased the City will pay all of the costs to discharge the water. Josh stated that it could be cost effective in a couple of years with a pump that has 10 more horsepower. The DEQ requires that the water is discharged and mandates how it is discharged.
Misc.
Public Works Josh Proebstel explained that he has been exercising the water valves and has found a lot of problems with the valves and also with the fire hydrants which is a result of many years of neglect. 

ISO Insurance Ratings
The ISO (Insurance Services Offices) which determines fire insurance ratings will be doing an inspection of the Fire Department and the City’s water system and records the end of September. This inspection is very important because it determines how much property owners will pay for fire insurance. 

Cole Street Resurface Project
Josh explained that the Cole Street Resurface Project which the City received a $50,000 grant to complete needs to be done this fall. Five different contractors have been given the documents on the project and have been invited to submit proposals to the City. The contractors include: Steve Ritch, Bill Justus, Wayne Overton, Sackos and Floyd Morgan. The proposals will reflect how much can be accomplished with the $50, 000. 

Agenda Item No. 6 – New Business

City Flag Committee Meeting
Mayor Brown stated that there will be a Flag Committee Meeting Thursday September 15th at 7:00 pm at City Hall. 
Agenda Item No. 7 - Public Comments
Linda Unroe
Linda Unroe asked if plastic food trays were recyclable in the plastic bin.

Josh explained that they were not recyclable.


Gary Johnson
Citizen Gary Johnson introduced himself stating that he had recently moved to Haines and that Josh and Mayor Brown removed some trees on the right of way that were a problem for him. The Mayor recently cut off the stump for him which he appreciated very much.
There were no other public comments.
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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